September 5, 2017

Mr. Robert Sayers, Administrator
Cambria Community Healthcare District
2585 Main Street

Cambria, California 93428

Dear Administrator Sayers:

Itis our understanding the Board of Trustees of the Cambria Community Healthcare District will
be convening a Special Meeting to review the 2017/2018 Operating Budget for the District on
September 12, 2017.

In anticipation of that meeting, a group of concerned taxpayers came together to review and
analyze the approved 2017/2018 Operating Budget and believes that there are seven areas of
opportunity for CCHD to reduce operating expenses and eliminate deficit spending. As you
know, over the last five fiscal years, CCHD’s cash expenditures have exceeded cash receipts by
a total of $301,590. If this negative and consistent trend continues, CCHD, at some point in the
future, will simply exhaust its cash balance and be forced to cease or significantly reduce
operations, or demand additional funding from rate payers through a tax increase. Such a
situation is unacceptable to us and could leave the Board’s North Coast communities without a
fully-staffed ambulance service. To avoid this situation, we believe that the following budget
suggestions and cost savings measures, when implemented, will effectively stop the deficit
spending and place CCHD on a solid footing for the foreseeable future.

1. Administrative Department — Return to 2016 Staffing Level

At the beginning of calendar year 2017, the Administrative Department increased their
staffing level by one new part time employee. It is our understanding this employce has
spent substantially all of her paid time recording the minutes of the Trustee meetings and
then preparing the Trustee minutes for inclusion in the following month’s Board Packet.
The average number of typewritten pages for Trustee minutes is seven. At the salary level
of the part time employee this represents a cost to CCHD of $768 each month. This
seems excessive and involves a monthly cost that exceeds the monthly stipend received
by all Trustees combined. We recommend the responsibility for recording and preparing
the Trustee minutes be assigned back to the Administrative employee previously
performing this function and the part time position be eliminated. If the reassignment of
this responsibility to another Administrative employee is not possible, the Trustees, on a
rotating basis, can take turns recording and preparing the abbreviated minutes envisioned
by Trustee Meyer’s recommendation made some months ago. Annual projected saving
for the elimination of this part time Administrative position would be approximately
$13,000.






